
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
 CALLED CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

April 24, 2013 

A called meeting of the Statesboro City Council was held on April 24, 2013 at 9:00 am in the 

Council Chambers at City Hall Present were Mayor Joe R. Brannen, Council Members: Will 

Britt, John Riggs and Gary Lewis.  Also present were City Manager Frank Parker, City Clerk 

Sue Starling, and City Attorney Alvin Leaphart. Councilman Travis Chance, Councilman Phil 

Boyum, City Engineer Robert Cheshire and Director of Community Development Mandi Cody 

were absent.  

 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Joe Brannen 

  

The Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance was given by Councilman John Riggs 

 

Consideration of a Motion to approve the Intergovernmental Agreement between Mayor 

and Council of the City of Statesboro and the Board of Regents of the University  System of 

Georgia by and on behalf of Georgia Southern University. 

 

Councilman Riggs made a motion, seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Will Britt to approve the 

Intergovernmental Agreement between Mayor and Council of the City of Statesboro and the 

Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia by and on behalf of Georgia Southern 

University. Councilman Britt, Riggs, and Lewis voted in favor the motion. The motion carried by 

a 3-0 vote. 

 

Other Business from the City Council: None 

 

Consideration of a Motion to Adjourn 

 

Councilman Riggs made a motion, seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Will Britt to adjourn. 

Councilman Britt, Riggs, and Lewis voted in favor the motion. The motion carried by a 3-0 vote. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 am. 


